
City Manager/General Manager | 334 Front Street, Ketchikan AK 99901 | (907)228-5603 

T R A N S M I T TA L    M E M O R A N D U M 

Attached for City Council review is a copy of the letter to the Alaska Alcohol & Marijuana Control 
Office affirming Creek Street Cabaret is compliant with the City of Ketchikan Fire Department’s 
requirements. Should the City Council have questions regarding the report, staff can 
respond accordingly. 

AGENDA – 01/05/2023– MRa 

TO: The Honorable Mayor & City Council 

FROM: Delilah A. Walsh, City Manager Initials: 

DATE: December 29, 2022 File #: MGR22-100 

RE: Release of Protest to Creek Street Cabaret License #4799 

9a



Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West Seventh Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

July 5, 2022 

Creek Street Cabaret, Inc. 
PO Box 5081 
Ketchikan, AK 99901 

karl.jazgtr@gmail.com; mlbrichey@gmail.com 

Re: Creek Street Cabaret, #4799

Dear Licensee: 

At the June 28, 2022, meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board in Nome, Alaska, the board 
upheld the protest of the license renewal application by the City of Ketchikan, and denied the application 
with a 180-day abeyance. This means that the City of Ketchikan must withdraw its protest of your 
license application by January 1, 2023; otherwise the application is denied. The city protested the 
application due to pending violations from the Ketchikan Fire Department. 

If the protest is lifted by the deadline, your license application is approved with delegation, meaning the 
it can be effectuated as soon as all outstanding approvals are received. 

Please contact alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov with any questions. 

Respectfully, 

Carrie Craig 
Records and Licensing Supervisor 

cc: License File 
City of Ketchikan 

mailto:aardvarkcatering@hotmail.com
mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
cdcraig
Carrie Craig



KETCHIKAN FIRE DEPARTMENT 
Integrity, Professionalism, Respect, Compassion, Teamwork, and Innovation 

70 Bawden Street Ketchikan, Alaska 99901 
Phone (907) 225-9616 – Fax (907) 225-9613 

Fire Marshal Gretchen O’Sullivan 
E-mail: gretcheno@ktn-ak.us 

 
 

 
 
Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development 
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 
550 West Seventh Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
 
RE: Creek Street Cabaret, #4799 
 
 
The Creek Street Cabaret has come into compliance with the City of Ketchikan Fire 
Departments requirements, we have no objections to his liquor license being 
reinstated.  
 
 
 
Gretchen O’Sullivan  
Fire Marshal 
City of Ketchikan  
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